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Sam’s Fascinating 

Fact of the Week 

 

Did you know bull sharks 

have 50 rows of 7 teeth? 
 

 

Hi guys, 

We have decided that we would like a newsletter for us children at 

Albrighton. It is going to be published monthly next year, but this 

half term we will publish two editions.  

We hope to make sure that the newsletter reflects pupil’s voice, 

therefore we would like to know what sorts of articles and activities 

you would like to be included. Over the next few weeks, at 

playtimes, lunchtimes and other agreed times we will be asking 

you questions about what you would like to see. So far we have 

decided to include a school, news, local news and world news 

section as well as a puzzle page in each edition. 

We intend to keep you up to date with what is happening at school 

as well as including some fun activities to keep you busy. We hope 

you enjoy our first edition. 

Best wishes, 

Veer, Elliot, Lilly, Ellen, Rose, Matthew, Sam and Jack 

Value of the Month 
Team Work & 
Cooperation 

 

Lilly’s Bookworm Corner  

 

 
 

Hello all readers! This is the school bookworm here, Lilly!  

 

Facts about me!  

I love to read, write and use my imagination with anything possible! I am writing my own novel now, 

actually! (If you do not know what a novel means, it means my own book!) it is related closely to a 

book that I will tell you a bit about later! I live on camp in Cosford with my mum and my dad at 

home.   

 

 I am here to tell you about lots of different books! Do not worry though, I will not spoil anything 

for you all if you would like to read one of the books I have suggested today!  At the end of each 

book comment, I will say what type of book it is (Horror, adventure etc). I will also recommend the 

age groups for each book. After I have suggested these books, sometimes I will add some questions 

for you to think about when you read them.  
 

 



This week’s books I am recommending: 

 

 

 

Wonder by by R.J. Palacio: this book is all about a boy who is very different to 

everybody around him. He has lots of conditions on his face, so that is why other 

people do not like him. Human interest story suitable for age 9+. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Chime Seekers by Ross Montgomery: this second book is about a boy who 

has a very annoying sibling, then, suddenly, she gets stolen. The boy chases on 

lots of mysteries with his cousin to save his baby sibling. A mystery story 

suitable for age 9-12 years. 
 

 If you have any suggestions about any books for me to recommend, please let 

me know at break times, lunch times and green times!   

 

 

       Lilly x 

 
Remember our school library is open during break and lunchtimes for you to choose books. If you 

need any help choosing a book, our Year 6 librarians are on hand to support. 

 

 

 

HAPPY READING! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



SCHOOL NEWS 
               

                      Football 
 

Football is a fun sport that so many of us enjoy at school, but sometimes we 

don’t always agree on the best way to play. We are sharing the set timetable, so 

everyone is clear when their day is for football. This is to stop arguments and 

make sure it is fair for everyone. It is also important that we follow the Golden 

Rules that agreed to when we signed the football contract for Mr Mountford. 

 

 

If you can think of any sport, you want to have on football free Fridays then please let Mr Mountford 

know or share your ideas with your council representative.   
 

 

                         

Our Jubilee Garden 
 

                 By Sam  

 

 For Queen Elizabeth II’s platinum jubilee, we decided to 

redesign and utilise our little garden by reception playground. 

School Council chose what we should add to the garden (all items 

being donated by the garden centre near RAF Cosford) and people 

from Cosford helped create it. As you might remember, it was 

opened during the fair and everyone sang God Save The Queen. 

 

We are looking for someone to help us to look after garden. If 

you know of anyone who may some spare time and loves to garden, 

let us know! 

 

We now want you to think of ideas of how we can use our garden within the school day and our 

learning. Can you share any ideas you have with your school council rep in class? 
 

 

 

 

             

               Fundraising 

 

Do you have any ideas of how we can fundraise to raise money for our school playground? If you have 

any suggestions, please share them with your teacher or school council rep.  
 

 

                             

 Monday  Tuesday   Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  

Week 1 1/2  3/4   5/6  5/6  Football Free  

Week 2 1/2  3/4   5/6  3/4  Football Free  



WORLD NEWS 
 

Welcome to the World News section of our Newsletter. This is your go-to for what is going on in 

the world. They will be categorised into funny, serious, sport and a question of the week.  

 

Funny   
 

In New Zealand, people are starting to put taxes on animals such as sheep and cows for burping. 

This hasn’t gone into action yet, as the government are still debating about it. The reason for this 

is that these burps contain a gas called methane which is harmful to the environment.   
 

Serious 

 

The war in Ukraine is continuing. At the moment, 1,000s of people are still evacuating from the 

cities but you might be wondering about what is happening to the children who are being evacuated 

and have become refugees. Children are being homed by strangers, who have signed up to help look 

after these refuges. Most children are with their families, but some older children and orphans 

are living with new people, which must be very strange.  

 

Hopefully, when the war is over, these children will be able to go back to their normal lives back in 

Ukraine. 

 

What is a refugee? 

The term refugee refers to people who have been forced to flee from their homes in order to 

keep safe from war, persecution or natural disaster. 

 

Sports News 

 

The Women’s football Euro’s start in a few weeks. This year they are taking place in the UK. The 

first match kicks off on the 29th June. We need to get behind the England team and hope they 

make it to the Wembley final.  
                 

 

 

 

Question of the week  

 

SHOULD CHILDREN BELOW 14 BE USING SOCIAL MEDIA? 
 

 

 

 

By Matthew 

 

 

 

 



 

FUN and PUZZLE PAGES 
 

 

Lily’s Word Search 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Lily and Sam’s geography quiz  
 

Question 1:  

 

 What are the two types of geography called?  

 

 Question 2:  

 

 True or false?  

 

Penguins can fly.  

 

 Question 3:  

 

 Do we live in the southern or northern hemisphere?  

 

Question 4:  

 

What are the countries that make up the UK? 

 

Question 5: 

 

What is the capital of Wales called? 
 

 

 

Veer and Elliot’s Maths Madness!   
                                                            

                                                               

 Starter               Medium  Hard  Ultra-Hard  

10 + _ =29  

3 x 7=_  

5 x 3 =_  

10 x 2=_  

20 + _=23  

54 -50 =_  

46 – 7 =_  

  

 586 – 327   

  

  

25% 0f 600  

  

  

50% of 66  

  

2680 x 378=   

-268 x 5 =   

  

5663 x 636   

  

6% of 50  

  

6(6-2)x5 =  

  

-63+(7x3) =   

  

23 to the power of 4 

=_  

  


